
In October 2013, a multi-disciplinary delegation of Armeni-

ans and Georgians, led by animal health experts from Colo-

rado State University, visited California on a one week study 

tour of the US animal health system organized by the US 

Department of Agriculture’s Foreign Agricultural Service  

(USDA FAS). 

The group visited dairy farm operations in Northern Califor-

nia, an anthrax laboratory at University of California at Da-

vis and a private veterinary clinic before attending the 117th 

Annual Meeting of the United States Animal Health Associa-

tion in San Diego.  

The visit provided the delegation with new perspectives and 

firsthand experience of the public-private dialogue sur-

rounding important animal health issues in the United 

States. Dr. Valerie Ragan of the Virginia-Maryland Regional 

College of Veterinary Medicine and Colorado State Universi-

ty veterinary experts Dr. Debby Reynolds and Dr. Mo Sal-

man facilitated a workshop on implementing an animal an-

thrax case control study. 

The Armenian Central Vet laboratory representatives Pertch 

Tumanyan, Taguhi Ampakuni, and CARD Animal Health  

program specialist Nazeli Grigoryan reported significant 

outcomes and improvement from the study tour. They cited 

the importance of getting acquainted with veterinary cul-

ture in other countries and collaboration with their Geor-

gian neighbors. They presented their findings on the im-

portance of collaboration and synergy between different  

animal health structures (including veterinarians and labs) to 

their colleagues and leadership. With this increased recogni-

tion, they reported inter-ministerial and regional collaboration 

with their Georgian neighbors is increasing.  

During the study tour to private vet clinic in Tulare,  Nazeli 

Grigoryan was delighted to meet again with veterinarian Ms. 

Megan Shmidt. Back in 2007, Ms. Megan and Ms. Nazeli both  

did  their internships at CARD Foundation and  made a survey 

on animal diseases within the frames of Animal Health project.  

The US Department of Agriculture program manager Lindsay 

Malecha noted that, “this study tour has been an excellent 

opportunity for both delegations to observe the animal health 

policy making process in the United States and will allow them 

to apply relevant lessons in their respective countries.  This 

opportunity also helped create collaborative efforts between 

Armenia and Georgia to tackle trans-boundary animal disease 

concerns.” 

The visit and workshop were part of the ongoing collaboration 

between the US Department of Agriculture’s Foreign Agricul-

tural Service and the Armenian Ministry of Agriculture, funded 

by US Department of State.  The goal of the program is to pro-

vide capacity building and support for government leaders to 

address critical animal health issues of national concern, main-

ly focused on diseases of economic and/or public health im-

pact.  
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